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            CITY OF LEOMINSTER

                          Board of Health

                25 WEST STREET – SUITE 11
     LEOMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01453
 Telephone (978) 534-7533, FAX (978) 534-8416

Christopher Knuth


Director 



Dear Parent/Guardian:

Providing for the safety, health and welfare of your child is one of our most important goals. Nurses, teachers, bus drivers, administrators and other school personnel are confronted with health and safety issues every day both within and outside the classroom. Everyone may not realize that part of this overall effort includes the administration of medication to your child during the school day whenever it is necessary.
The school department under Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 112, Section 80B, cannot administer any type of medication including over the counter medication such as Tylenol, lactaid, aspirin, cough syrup, cough drops etc. without a written order from a licensed prescriber. Further, the school requires written permission from you as the parent/guardian to administer medication to your child during the school day. All medication must be brought in its original container to the Leominster Public Health nurse at your child’s school by the parent/guardian or other responsible adult.

If the Leominster Public Health nurse is not available due to public health nursing duties he/she will mail out a notification indicating what day(s) she/he is not available. It is the responsibility of the school and parent to find appropriate coverage (either a covering registered nurse and/or family member).

While these procedures may cause some inconvenience for all of us, I am sure you will agree that our mutual goal is to provide for the safety, health, welfare and rights of both students and school staff.
Your understanding and cooperation in this regards is sincerely appreciated. Please feel free to contact the Leominster Public Health nurse for additional information.

Sincerely

Jessica Fleming RN, BSN

Public Health Nurse

25 West Street

Leominster, MA

01453

978.534.7533 ext 251

jfleming@leominster-ma.gov
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